
 

  

NOTICE OF VACANCY  
IN OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 

 

Winterbourne Stoke Parish Council 
  

 WINTERBOURNE STOKE  
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 
 

that due to the resignation of Olivia Dutton, a vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor for 
Winterbourne Stoke Parish Council. 
 
If by 7 July 2022 (14 days after the date of this notice) a request for an election to fill said vacancy 
is made in writing to the Returning Officer at the address below by TEN electors from the Parish of 
Winterbourne Stoke, an election will be held to fill the said vacancy, otherwise the vacancy will be 
filled by co-option. 
 
If an election is called, it will take place not later than 9 September, 2022. 
 
Dated 17 June 2022 
 
Terence Herbert 
Returning Officer 
Electoral Services, Wiltshire Council 
County Hall 
Bythesea Road 
Trowbridge 
Wiltshire 
BA14 8JN 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In computing any period of time for this purpose, a Saturday, Sunday, Christmas Day, Boxing Day, 
Good Friday, Easter Monday, bank or public holidays or any day appointed for public thanksgiving 
or mourning must be disregarded. 
 

Posted by: 
 
Mr James Carr 
1 Cleeve View 
Winterbourne Stoke 
Salisbury 
Wiltshire 
SP3 4SY 
 
 


